Liquor License Review Board Meeting

February 27, 2012

Pursuant to notices posted on February 23, 2012, the Local Liquor License Review Board convened in Room C123 of City Hall, 410 Ludington Street, Escanaba, MI, and was called to order by City Clerk Robert S. Richards at 5:12 p.m. on the above named date.

Present: Board Members, Leo J. Evans, Lil Zorza and James Hellerman.

Absent: None

Also Present: Mike Decker

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS

Evans moved, Zorza seconded, **CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY**, to approve the minutes of February 16, 2012, as printed.

NEW BUSINESS

(1) REQUEST TO TRANSFER OWNERSHIP OF ESCROWED 2011 CLASS C LICENSED BUSINESS, LOCATED AT 1213 LUDINGTON, ESCANABA, MI 49829, DELTA COUNTY, FROM BAYBANK CORPORATION TO M.J. DECKER ENTERPRISES, LLC.

Applicants Mike Decker was in attendance and provided the Board the intentions for the property and business located at 1213 Ludington Street.

City Clerk Richards advised he spoke with Public Safety Director Vanderlinden regarding the Liquor License transfer application. Clerk Richards stated Public Safety performed a property inspection, and an investigation of Mr. Decker's background and moral character. Public Safety Director Vanderlinden advised, Public Safety approved and signed off on their paperwork and forwarded it to the State of Michigan.

NB-1 After review and discussion, Hellerman moved, Zorza seconded, CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY, to recommend the Escanaba City Council approve a request to transfer ownership of escrowed 2011 Class C Licensed Business, located at 1213 Ludington, Escanaba, MI 49829, Delta County, from BAYBANK CORPORATION TO M.J. DECKER ENTERPRISES, LLC.

The time being 5:21 p.m. and there being no further business or public comment, the meeting was adjourned.

Robert S. Richards, CMC
City Clerk, Recording Secretary